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        (1’08)

Dear Member,

Greetings for 2008. I hope this finds you in good health and that the rest of the year is a happy one for you and your family. To our members in the Queensland areas who have been experiencing heavy rains and flooding, we are thinking of you and hope you are safe and well. 

I am unsure, at this stage, how I will be in April, due to the fact that I am having a L/knee replacement—scheduled for the 27 March in Hornsby Hospital. I hope I am well enough to participate on ANZAC Day (or afterwards)! Time will tell.

Our President, Derek Cannon and all our committee members—Warren Barnes, Bill Clutterbuck, Barry Collins, Alan Curry, John de Witt, Michael Rowley and Brian Tams--also send their good wishes, especially to our sick members.
You will find enclosed, the list of our membership (and email) details for your benefit. Would you please peruse the details of your entry and make sure I have your details correct—if there is an error, please contact me and I will attend to it. 

There may be a name/s missing that you feel I could write to and invite them to join our Association, we would be very grateful and they would be made most welcome.

 You may, also, see a comrade’s name on the list that you haven’t contacted for some time—give him/her a ring, or write, and say hullo. (Thank you all, for your responses.)
-----------------------

SICK PARADE

John A’QUILINA, Neil BARRIE, Kevin CARTER, Brian CHANDLER, Barry COLLINS, Patrick CRAWFORD (Homeward Care Nursing Home, 64 Iliffe St.,Bexley), Pat CURRY, Shaun DANAHER, John DAVIES, Victor (“Bluey”) DAVIS, John de WITT, Bert FERGUSON, Nelson FIORENTINO, Richard FORD, Dorothy FOSTER, Ray GRANT, Ray HARRINGTON (Merrylands Aged Care Centre), Neville JOHNSON, Anthony JORDON, Bryan LINDSAY, Estelle LINDSAY, Huss MAHOMET, “Roy” McDONALD, Charles O’MEALLY, Heather PERIGO, John PHILLIPS, Diana ROTHFIELD, Sr.Elizabeth SHEARD, Sr.”Sue” THOMPSON (Big Sister Hostel, Room 216, 2c Karimbla Rd, Miranda), Arthur WALTON, John WEAVER and John WOODHEAD.

--------------------------

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

JANUARY: Bert FERGUSON, Don JARMAN, Colin KLINE, Eugene (“Bill”) O’KEEFE, Barry PERIGO, Chris STRODE. 
FEBRUARY: Brett FERRARI, Brian TAMS.
MARCH: Charles O’MEALLY, Diana ROTHFIELD, Sr. “Sue” THOMPSON.
(Our Association wishes you “All the best” on your “special” day—have you given me your month of birth?)

ANZAC DAY MARCH 

(Details for Friday, 25th April)
We look forward to your presence and participation (if your health permits). If you have never marched with us before, you will be made very welcome. Public Transport is FREE if you are wearing your medals etc. 

FORM UP:   Phillip Street (between Bridge and Bent Streets)

TIME:  11am (Approx.)

DRESS: Lounge Suit/Jacket and Tie, Beret and Name Badge. Ladies, as appropriate.

MEDALS: To be worn. (Members/Marchers representing their forebears are to wear those medals on their RIGHT breast.)
We have sent a letter to 5 CSSB for volunteers to carry our banner and flag. These personnel will be in uniform, if available, and we look forward to their presence.

Post March Re-Union will be at our normal place—the Berkeley Hotel. This is in Abercrombie St (near Cleveland St) Redfern and is about a 5 mins walk from the train station at Redfern.

If you can’t march we would still enjoy your company afterwards. We will probably be arriving at the hotel about 1.30pm. Lunch and drink will cost about $30.

--------------------------
CONGRATULATIONS 

to Suresh BADAMI on accepting the role of Honorary Colonel, RAAMC (NSW). Suresh takes over from his (and our) good friend, John Overton. 

John has been in this role for the past 6 years and was successful in establishing clinical and mentoring programs for ADF Personnel as well as working closely with the RAAMC Corps Committee. We also wish John well in the future.

Also to David COOPER on being awarded the OAM in the New Year’s Honours List. David has been recognised for his untiring work with many relevant Community and Veteran’s Organisations and particularly in the NSW School Cadet System. 

David is especially active with “The Battle For Australia” Commemoration Day. (1st Wed. in Sept.)
Alen LUCIC and wife Annabel are heartily congratulated on the recent birth of their twins (in January). A healthy boy and girl, although born over 7 weeks premature, are  both, now, thriving and back home in Bourke. 

Annabel had to be brought down from Bourke to the John Hunter Hospital for an emergency caesarean operation. Their son is named Karmelo Erich Kian and their daughter is named Mara Xanthe in honour of their ancestry. 

Alen is almost ready to resume his paramedic duties after a 10 week break whilst Annabel will have the first 3 terms of the school year at home.  
--------------------------
MESSAGES FROM MEMBERS

Rayda NOBLE is regarded as one of our Associate Members because of all the past material she has forwarded to me and this, in turn, has been beneficial to our readers. 

It was mainly to do with the “Rats of Tobruk” Association (Victorian Branch). (and it was Rayda who introduced us to (the late) Lloyd Tann, who was the author of  “2/5th Australian Field Ambulance” A Unit History.) Some of you have read this.

Rayda is not 100% in herself and her husband, Allan, has just received a “set-back” that his cancer has re-surfaced. She has told me that their “castle” is on the market so that she and Allan can move into a unit—their house has got too big to look after. Rayda said that she just recently accompanied two of our other members (and both original 2/5th )—Neil Barrie and Tom Pritchard—to the funeral of a fellow “Rat”. 

(Thank you, Rayda, for your letter. I was pleased to read that you were with Neil and Tom. We are thinking of you with the sale of your home and more importantly, that of the well-being and comfort of Allan—give him our kind regards.) 

-------------------------
Estelle LINDSAY wrote to say how she enjoys reading our newsletters. Estelle, who is into her 90’s, (and has the most beautiful hand-writing) says her health is good but her hearing is now very bad. If anyone rings to speak to her she has to call for Brian (her son) because of the problem. (Thank you, Estelle (and Brian) for your letters and your generous donation of Life Memberships for yourself and Brian. We hope that when you receive this newsletter, it finds you in good spirits—as always.)
-----------------------------

Nick MARSHALL recently returned from a holiday trip to Turkey and Greece and he and his wife Dorothy put together an A4 booklet (of about 50 pages) of their, and their fellow tourists, impressions of the tour. (I wrote a little of this in our last newsletter) 

It contains each person’s/couple’s resume` of the various places they visited, together with photos. (They also enclosed a CD). 

I was very impressed with the effort that must have gone into the making of this folder and if any member would like me to post it (or the CD) to them I am sure they would find it as interesting to read as I did. 

(Thank you, Nick, you and Dorothy did a great job and it looks very professional.)
-----------------------------

John GORRELL wrote to say he and Margaret enjoy reading all the news and that he, recently, received his long awaited Reserve Forces Decoration. 

They hope to re-join us on ANZAC Day and are also ready to embark on a holiday to Hawaii. (Good on you, John, on your RFD and we hope to hear about your Hawaii Holiday when you both get home.)
-----------------------

Ron FOLEY wrote to say he enjoys reading our newsletters and to pass on his good wishes to his friends in the Association. 

(Thank you, Ron, for your donation of Life Membership and the other items you requested, except the RAAMC Corps Tie—this is forthcoming.)
Warren BARNES wrote to say he enjoys reading our newsletters. He apologised for having to leave our Christmas Re-Union early due to “work reasons”. He is hoping to retire in 2015 (unless a better “offer” arrives sooner!). 

Warren asked that his good wishes be passed on to his friends in the Association.) 

(Thank you, Warren, for your letter. We hope that the many “hats” you wear (and wear well) do not become too much for you. We appreciate what you do for our Association.)
---------------------------

Ray GRANT wrote to say he enjoys our newsletters and to pass on his good wishes to his friends in the Association. 

Ray was hospitalised late last year and he thought it was going to be the “last straw” because he was so sick, but as of now he has recovered sufficiently enough to enjoy a small whiskey. He thanks his friends who contacted him, at the time, as these messages  were well received. 

I wrote briefly in our last newsletter that when he was in hospital he read a book (“Backs to the Wall”) and a part of it reminded him of his father. Ray’s dad was in the initial landing at Gallipoli and got badly wounded at Lone Pine and was hospitalised. When he had recovered, he re-joined his unit (4th Battalion) in France where he was gassed three times and, again, seriously wounded in the head.

He was found wandering around the battlefield by a soldier (Mitchell). Although Ray’s dad was not identified in the book as such, this was what was described to Ray, by his dad, many years later.

Ray said he met Mitchell, then a Major, who was commanding a Landing Craft Company in WW 2.

Ray is amazed how people “connect”, because whilst he and I  were talking last year, his son-in-law, Jason, who works in the maritime industry in Melbourne knows a good friend of mine—also from the maritime industry in Melbourne—yes Ray, it is a small world.

(Thank you for your letter, Ray. We are all very pleased that you are back home and recovering from your illness. We thank you also, for your generous donation of Life Membership.)
------------------------

Roy CROSSLEY wrote to say he and Betty paid a “surprise visit” to Bill and Marie O’Keefe in Buddina (QLD) when they recently travelled north to Gympie. He sent me 2 photos of he and Bill--and they both look real good. 

Roy still enjoys his games of golf and his fishing although the golf course is nearly always inundated of late with all the rain they have had…”but we still play, Al”! he said. Roy (and Betty) has been invited to Canberra for the ANZAC Day march, as part of the U/16’s WW 2 Veterans. (Good work Roy, keep it up.) 
-----------------------------

John de WITT passes on his good wishes to his friends in the Association and especially thanks all the members who contacted him personally (or via our Association) over the recent loss of his wife, Betty. John said this was of great comfort to him. 

John recently informed me of the death of Dr. Alan Hellestrand MBBS (Hons) FRCS MRCOG. 

Both John and his good friend, Frank Lang, informed me that Alan served in WW 2 in a beach medical unit, late in the Islands campaign, it was in either Balikpapan or Tarakan. 

Alan was once the CO of 8 Field Ambulance (A Newcastle unit) in the 1950’s, and was a well respected doctor and soldier.          VALE     Lt.Col. Alan Hellestrand. 

(If any member knows more about Alan and would like me add this in our next newsletter, I would be pleased to record it.)
-------------------------
Charles O’MEALLY wrote to pass on his good wishes to his mates in the Association and enjoys reading our newsletters. (Thank you, Charles, for your note and your generous donation for Life Membership—we hope this newsletter finds you in good spirits.)
--------------------------

John DAVIES wrote to pass on his good wishes to his friends in the Association. 

They recently returned from a short break on the Gold Coast with a highlight being a visit to the “Q” Tower.
Both he and wife, Moira’s health has not been good for a very long time. 

Moira’s was the result of a motor vehicle accident over 30 years ago and John contracted Non Hodgkins Lymphoma in the early 1990’s. John is defying medical predictions and is now in remission.

They had some bad news last year, when Moira’s mum had a fall and could not recover. She eventually passed away in August. 

On a happier note, they have welcomed back to Wagga Wagga some of their family who had a business in Batemans Bay, on the South Coast of NSW, for several years. 

They have now bought into a franchise with “AutoBarn”. 

John asked to pass on his good wishes to my brother, Pat, after he read (in our last newsletter) that he was in St Vincents Hospital last year. John has the utmost respect for the medical team at St Vincents who “looked after” him when ever he had to have treatment there.
John kindly sent me a “John Williamson” CD titled “Old Farts in Caravan Parks” because he knows we “languish” in Horseshoe Bay Beach Caravan Park at South West Rocks every year! (If any member would like me to post this CD to them, I would be delighted.)
He enclosed this joke…”Pavarotti died and met St Peter at the Pearly Gates. He was duly admitted and given instructions on where to meet God. When he left, St Peter quickly got on the phone to God and said…I’ve just sent up that tenor I owe you”!
(Good on you, John and Moira, and good luck. Thank you for your letter. Our sincere sympathies to Moira on the sad loss of her mum. Thank you, for the CD.)
--------------------------
Shaun DANAHER has renewed his membership in our Association. I lost track of Shaun when he changed address a few years ago, but received a big surprise when I got an email from him recently. 

I have his good friend (and fellow member, Alen Lucic—see “Congratulations” above) to thank for re-connecting us again. 

Shaun has a very responsible job with a Government department and recently suffered a nasty accident at work resulting in a partial knee replacement. 

He is currently recuperating at home and hopes to be back in the workforce in a few months time. 

(Thank you, Shaun, for sending me the email. We hope your injury is well on the mend by the time you receive this newsletter.) 
--------------------------
Sr.Eileen HENDERSON wrote to say she enjoys reading our newsletters and passes on her good wishes to her friends in the Association. 

Eileen recently gave the Obituary of the remarkable WW 2 nurse, Capt. (“Pat”) Janet Patteson DARLING (nee Gunther) MID 2/10 AGH. 

“Pat” was the last of the WW 2 P.O.W. nurses. She was 94 when she passed away peacefully in her home. Pat joined the Australian Army Nursing Corps in 1940. 

In February 1941, Pat sailed into Singapore on the “Queen Mary”, together with many fellow nurses and the soldiers of the 8th Division.
Twelve months later, in February 1942, when Singapore was being evacuated, due to the threat of an imminent Japanese invasion, half the nurses were returned safely back to Australia. 

Pat was with the other half, (65 nurses) who boarded the ill-fated ship, “Vyner Brooke” the next day. 

The “Vyner Brooke” was sunk on February 14 and Pat, along with the surviving nurses, was taken into captivity, as a POW, in a Japanese prison camp in Sumatra. She remained here until repatriated with 23 surviving nurses, to Australia in October 1945. 

Pat’s story is told in her book “The Portrait of a Nurse” as well as being portrayed in the cast of the movie “Paradise Road”. 

Some artefacts, made whilst in the prison camp, such as playing cards and mah jong sets, as well as some of her drawings, and a silver spoon which she kept throughout her captivity, are kept in the Australian War Memorial.

After the war, Pat remained in the Army as Sister-in-Charge of a surgical ward at 113 AGH, Concord. She accepted her discharge in February 1947. Pat was also an active member of the Mosman RSL Sub Branch (as is Eileen and her husband, Ian.) (My sincere thanks to Eileen, who is also the President of the RAANC Assn, and to Reveille (NSW) issue Jan/Feb ’08)
----------------------------
Steve BALDICK wrote to say he received his Reserve Forces Decoration in the mail. It came as a shock because he had forgotten all about it. 

He was thrilled to receive it, together with 3 clasps.

He recently attended a “Bill Molloy” Lunch and although the attendance was well down he thoroughly enjoyed listening to a “talk” given by Jim Roche on medical attention given during the Napoleonic War.

(Thank you, Steve, for your letter; we are very pleased that your service has at last been recognised. Also, “thank you” for your service story; I am sure our members will have some happy memories when they read it.)
------------------------
Brett FERRARI is one of a number of members who (favourably) replied about our web site. He is in the process of collating many of his army photos so they can be posted on to our web site. (Thank you, Brett, this will be very nostalgic for our members.)

--------------------------
Maureen LIVINGSTON is trying to come to grips with her computer (join the crowd, Maureen) but enjoys receiving her newsletters on the email and requested they still come to her this way.(Good on you, Maureen, for “sticking with it”—yes they can be frustrating things but once the fundamentals are mastered, it’s a matter of becoming more and more proficient.)
------------------------
Helena MARTIN sent an email to pass on her good wishes to all her friends in the Association. 

Helena, as her friends would know, completed her medical studies a couple of years ago and has just moved from the John Hunter Hospital (Newcastle) to the Prince of Wales Hospital (Randwick) and is currently in the Radiation Oncology Department. 

She is going to go overseas later in the year to live and work in London, before making a final decision on which “speciality” she would like to pursue. 

(Good on you, Helena, we wish you all the best for your future. Keep in touch when you are O/S  so we can read how your progress is going.)
----------------------
“Scotty” BOYD sends his good wishes to his friends in the Association.

He recently had a “lunch” (in Tassie) with some old friends from the 10th Field Ambulance where a lot of reminiscences were brought up—he had a good time.

Scotty is also having “problems” with his computer and hopes to have them sorted out soon. (Thank you, Scotty, for your email—don’t give up!)
------------------------

Jim ROCHE sends his kind regards to his friends in the Association. He will be down the South Coast in Mollymook, on a “Bridge” holiday with his sister, during the ANZAC week-end. He hopes to attend the local RSL Parade on the day. (Good work, Jim, I hope you and your sister win the bridge tournament and that your ANZAC Day is a memorable one.)

------------------------
Nelson FIORENTINO sends his good wishes to all his friends in the Association and especially to his sick mate, Huss Mahomet. 

Nelson recently met a chap who was a member of 5 Fd Amb some time back and said he was keen to join us. I sent nelson an Application Form, hopefully it might bear fruit! 

Nelson has just finished reading the General Cosgrove book and he enjoyed it. I am also looking forward to reading it. (Thank you, Nelson for your email, and also contacting Huss, he would have enjoyed hearing from you.)
John SMITH sent an email to say he is having “problems” with his computer. He asked whether I had received some Gallipoli photos? John is presently working on a UN Project in Suva. (Thank you for your email and photos, John. We would be interested to read about your Suva “trip”, when you return.)
NEW MEMBERS

Victor (“Bluey”) DAVIS is an “original” 2/5th member and when he found out that some of his good mates are also our members he wrote and asked could he join us. “Bluey”, if we may call you that, you are more than welcome and we are honoured that you chose to be a part of us. 
“Bluey” is the proud possessor of the “original” 5 Field Ambulance bugle, ( I wrote a small article in our August 2002 Newsletter, which was received from (the late) Lloyd Tann.). It was presented to the 2/5th , prior to their departure overseas, in October 1940—by Dr. Roy Park. (Welcome to our Association, “Bluey” and we look forward to meeting you in the near future.)
Frank LANG OAM is warmly welcomed to our Association. Frank will see from our “Addresses” that he has many good friends in our Association and a particular one was our late President, Jim McGrath. 

Frank wrote that the opportunity never arose for him to serve in 5 Field Ambulance and thankfully he gave me his “CV” of his army service. I have included this in our “Attachments” for your enjoyment. (Thank you, Frank, for joining our ranks and also for John de Witt for giving me your details.)  
2008 “FUND-RAISER” RAFFLE and our FINANCES

In trying to keep abreast of our finances we will have a prize of $100. The winner may choose to keep the $100 or have $50 plus a bottle of their favourite drink to the value of $50. The money will be put into their nominated account and the bottle posted to their address.

The cost of the “Raffle Tickets” will be $2 each and it will be drawn at our “Re-Union Lunch” in November 2008.

We are hoping to at least make about $100 on the raffle and because we have had a good many members taking out LIFE MEMBERSHIPS our finances, at present, are approx. $5,000.00. 

We are going to try and work on a yearly capital of about $1,000 and invest $4,000. Our aim is to cover all our yearly expenses and any surplus to be spent on our members.
As you would be aware, our expenses are printing, postage, stationery and sundry administration costs as well as the cost of a Pewter Mug (suitably engraved). This is presented to any of our members who have been recognised by an Australian Honours Award since they joined our Association.
Our income is derived from Member’s subs/Life Memberships/donations, our yearly “raffle”, and any item we sell that is listed on our “Activity Sheet” at the end of each newsletter, we make a small profit. 

5 CSSB HEALTH COMPANY NEWS

It has been remiss of me not to mention AND welcome the new Training Warrant Officer, WO 11 Peter Vigar, to his new unit. 

Peter transferred from 3 Combat Signals Regiment in Townsville and takes over the reigns from WO 11 Alyce Hunt. 

We thanked Peter and his contingent for their valuable assistance as our Association Banner Party on ANZAC Day 2007 and their welcome presence back at the Berkeley Hotel afterwards.

We also would like to welcome the unit’s new RSM, WO 1 Jason Burford, who transferred from Special Ops. in Townsville.
ITEMS of INTEREST

(1) Wearing of Medals by Actors!

Some readers of the Defence Honours and Awards publication (Issue 4’07) complained about actors wearing medals (especially in the recent TV drama “Sea Patrol”) and said it was a criminal offence. 

The editor pointed out that under the Defence Act 1903, section 80B (3) states …”It is not an offence for a person to wear a service decoration in the course of a dramatic or other visual representation (including such a representation to be televised) or in the making of a cinematograph film”.
(2) Australia’s most highly Decorated woman.     ALYS ROSS-KING
(Mrs. Alys Appleford) was born and raised and married and had a family in Australia. 

She trained and worked as a nurse and served in both WW 1 and WW 2, as a member of the Australian Army. She contributed much to Australian society through her work as a nurse, nursing trainer and nursing administrator and much of it in an Australian Uniform.

The same publication (see Item 1.above) received comments that the “White Mouse” (Nancy Wake), or Joyce Nankivell Loch or Olive May King may have been more decorated then Alys Ross-King. 

The editor wrote that Nancy Wake was not born in Australia and left when she was in he late teens.

Nancy was living in France at the outbreak of WW 2 and served in a First Aid Nursing Yeomanry, a female auxiliary organisation of the British Army and after the war she served with the Women’s Royal Air Force. 

She returned to Australia in the late 1950’s. Nancy never served with the Australian Forces and never wore an Australian uniform.

In Olive’s case, her awards and recognition were from foreign authorities for service outside Australia and not in Australian uniform and not to Australia and similar also for Joyce which was largely for contributions to Arts and Culture.

The editor hailed the remarkable efforts, in many ways, of Nancy, Olive or Joyce but wrote they could not be accepted as “outshining” Alys Ross-King—Australia’s most highly decorated woman. (Edited from DH & A issue 4’07. Also, my kind thanks for receiving same from member John de Witt) 
(3) Major John Straskye 

is the SO 2 Co-Ord and Planning and is stationed in Victoria Barracks (Sydney). John has been a major part of a group that has finally “set up” the Medical Corps web site (www.raamc.com.au), this, in turn, has led to our Association also now having our own web site (www.5fdamb.com--see the “header” of newsletter). 

The other players in the group were John Overton, Sandy Hunt-Sharman, Warwick Wikinson and the RAAMC Corps Committee, our Association sincerely thanks you all for the part you played.

John is endeavouring to, eventually, establish all the Medical Corps Associations and the various Health Companies (whether Reserve or Full Time) on to the main Corps web site. I understand that 11 Field Ambulance is now, or will shortly be, on the web site.
(4) The Reserve Forces Day March (Sunday 6th July) 

Intends to honour the initial commencement of the CMF (now known as “The Reserves”) which started in 1948. 

They (and we) are hoping to get some “original” volunteers to come forward so that they can be “honoured” appropriately, on the day. 

I contacted our good friend John de Witt, hoping that he fell into this category—not so, unfortunately.

(I placed ads in both the Daily Telegraph (“In Search”) and the Sydney Morning Herald (“RSVP”) but no replies have come to hand, as yet!)

An Award Presentation night was held on the 28 February and we thank our ASM, Fred Bell, for being in attendance and representing our President, Derek Cannon and our Association.

Prior to this, the RF Day Committee organised the RF Day “launch” (held on the 1/12/07) involving nearly all the Association’s Banner Parties. 

It was in the grounds of Victoria Barracks and commenced at 10am. Afterwards, a number of dignitaries, including the Chairman, Sir Laurence Street, spoke on the importance of our Reserve Forces.

We sincerely thank our President, Derek Cannon, and our ASM, Fred Bell and Banner Bearer, Barry O’Keefe for their welcome presence on the day. It was a well organised morning.

The RFD Committee has advised that there will be NO MARCH in Newcastle this year, because no volunteers stepped forward to “take the baton” from Peter Thoms (who is not well enough to continue). 

Peter and his committee deserve commendation for keeping this celebration in Newcastle for all the past years.

A “Troop Train” will be organised to bring the Newcastle contingent down to Sydney.
(5) Britain’s Royal Navy 

Has finally launched its newest submarine, the HMS “Astute”, it is 4 years late and 900 million (pounds?) over budget!

It can “hear” a ship from across the Atlantic and is able to circumnavigate the globe without surfacing. It is 7,400 tons and is the largest and deadliest hunter-killer submarine ever built. 

She was wheeled out of her shed to the launch site at 1 metre per minute, before a crowd of 10,000 dockyard workers, school children, VIP’s and Naval Personnel and “christened” by Camilla, Duchess of Cornwall.

It is 318ft long and as wide as 4 double-decker buses. It can travel at more than 20 kph through the water and makes less noise than a baby dolphin.

Although details of her sonar are “classified” she can detect ships leaving New York harbour if she was lying in the English Channel!
Her nuclear reactor will NEVER need re-fuelling and with the ability to make oxygen and drinking water out of sea water, she could spend her entire life UNDER WATER but for the needs of the crew.

She is expected to go into operation in 2009 with a crew of 98 and stay at sea for 12 weeks routine patrol.

She will carry 38 Tomahawk Cruise missiles, with a range of 1,240 miles? She will also carry Spearfish torpedoes to attack ships and other subs.

She will not carry any nuclear weapons (These are on the “Vanguard” class of subs). The “Astute” is the 1st of 4 vessels to be built by BAE Systems at a total cost of 3.85 Billion.

(My kind thanks to Roy Crossley for sending me this “Google” information) 
(6) EASTERN REGION HISTORY COMMITTEE 

Is a group of learned medical and non medical officers and nurses, with past and present, serving ADF members. They meet every 2 months and discuss historical matters that are mainly of a medical nature and mostly, during war times. 

Our Association is privy to their “Minutes” and we thank them for putting us on their “Mailing List”.
They are endeavouring to have a History Committee set up in each State (A National Committee) and to date have had success, starting with Adelaide in South Australia.

The ERHC is presently trying to secure a Commonwealth Grant to research the role played by the RAAMC since the CMF began.

Warwick Wilkinson, a Committee Member, was in the War Memorial in Canberra recently, and saw a Notice Board where newsletters could be placed. 

He told the Committee that the RAAMC does not have a newsletter and perhaps “someone” could produce a RAAMC Yearly Newsletter for this Notice Board! 

One of the items that has progressed through, is the Boer War Memorial. There will be a DEDICATION on the site, in Canberra, on the 31st May 2008 and anyone is welcome to attend.

Work is also afoot by Mr.Geoff Barnes, towards designing a Museum in regards to the 21st Australian Auxiliary Hospital at Georges Height in Mosman (Sydney). 

This hospital was a Rehabilitation Centre, with some huts being erected during WW 1, for injured Australian soldiers that were wounded overseas and sent back home. 

(The history of this hospital is another story.) 

Mr Barnes is hoping that a Dedication will be held “on site” , hopefully on the 11th of November 2008 and it was thought that the army group who will be visiting Flanders, with TBS Tours, on ANZAC Day, this year, might be interested in attending this Dedication.

A story of Archibald Lang McLean has also surfaced. (I was unaware the ERHC has had the same contact as myself.) 

This is a fascinating story of an eminent doctor who also served in 5 Field Ambulance during WW 1. 

(I will place this in our next newsletter.)

I also noticed that Committee Member, (Major John Straskye) is wishing to talk to our good member, Alan Beckerleg, about his army career.

The last meeting of the ERHC (Feb ’08) had an interesting item in their General Business. It was from the ANZAC Research Institute and called “The Lost Medical Class”. It referred to the Turkish Medical Class of 1915.

After the Allied attack on Gallipoli, thousands of young turks volunteered to join the army as reinforcements. Among them were students of the Istanbul University, who were accepted into the Second Battalion. 

On May 1915, in a major battle at Gallipoli, EVERY soldier in the Second Battalion DIED. The medical school lost every student of the Class of 1915 and NOT ONE was left to graduate in 1921.

Professor Garth Nicholson has contacted the Dean of Medicine at Sydney University, suggesting a Medical Exchange Program for Undergraduate and Post Graduate medical students to honour the memory of the doctors and medical students, of both nations, who were killed at Gallipoli. 

(My kind thanks to the ERHC Committee for allowing me to re-produce or use sections of their Meeting Minutes for the benefit of our members.)
(7) Major General John Pearn AM 

Is kindly thanked for allowing me to re-print his “Paper” on “CHILD SOLDIERS”. It consists of 12 pages and I will put the first six pages in this Newsletter in our “Attachments”. I found it very stark and revealing.

“ATTACHMENTS”

(1) Poem—“ANZAC on the Wall” (Courtesy-Nelson Fiorentino)------------------------------------------3 Pages

(2) Steve Baldick’s Army recollections-------------------------------------------------------------------------2 Pages

(3) Story-Peter Hendry, a POW doctor during WW 2--------------------------------------------------------2 Pages

(4) Army Service –Frank Lang OAM ----------------------------------------------------------------------------1 Page

(5) Child Soldiers (Part 1 of 2) courtesy, Maj.Gen. John Pearn AM---------------------------------------6 pages

(6) Membership and Email List----------------------------------------------------------------------------------7 Pages

(7)“ACTIVITY SHEET”--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------1Page

KIND ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

(Of monies received since last newsletter of 4’07. Please contact me if your name was omitted.)
Victor (“Bluey”) DAVIS (Cash $15) for New Member Subs, Ron FOLEY (Cheque $215) for LIFE MEMBERSHIP $100, RAAMC Corps Tie $50, Beret $30, Name Badge $20, Beret Badge $8, Lapel Badge $7, Richard FORD (M/Order $40) Subs to 2008 and Donation $10, John and Margaret GORRELL (Cheque $30) for Subs, Ray GRANT (Cheque $100) for LIFE MEMBERSHIP, Frank LANG (Cheque $100) New Member LIFE MEMBERSHIP, Bryan and Estelle LINDSAY (Cheque $150) for LIFE MEMBERSHIPS, Alen LUCIC (D/D $100) for LIFE MEMBERSHIP, Charles O’MEALLY (M/Order $100) for LIFE MEMBERSHIP, 
Thank you very much, Members, for your yearly dues, donations and LIFE MEMBERSHIPS. They are so very much appreciated. To our members who pay by EFT, thank you for identifying yourself.

Your contributions, letters and emails are enjoyed by us all and are an encouragement. 

(Members on the Internet—don’t forget our own site (see in our “Header”) and also “surf” the RAAMC web site:- www.raamc.com)

Yours Faithfully,
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Alan Curry Hon.Sect.34 Whitbread Dve., Lemon Tree Passage NSW 2329 

(Ph/fax: 02.4982.4646, Mob: 0427.82.4646, email: curry36@bigpond.net.au)
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